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NEWSLETTER 

“OH, THE PLACES 
YOU’LL GO….” 
A previous Redoubt North 
student, Ruth Ziegler visited 
school to read to Lower Explorer 
Pod “Oh, the Places you’ll Go”.  
Ruth recently graduated from 
Auckland University with a Law 
and Arts degree specialising in 
Japanese with Honours.  Ruth 
also spoke to the Student 
Leadership team encouraging them to work hard and reach for their 
dreams.  Congratulations Ruth, we are so proud of you.   
Please note, we would love 
to hear from past students 
who would be interested in 
sharing with us their 
“story”.  Please contact 
the office on: 
office@redoubt.school.nz 

Welcome to all new students and families—we hope you settle into your new class and make 
many new friends:  Tyrese Te Wao, Riya Rode,  Brady Misileki, Noah Eritana, Kare Waa, Aryan Rode, 
Shivika Prasad, Sahasra Pasham, Epalene Epaforoti, Destinee Atetae, Shrish Prasad, Skylah Nge, 
Richie Tau, Colenso King, Lucky Faataui 

PREFECTS BLAZER PRESENTATION  
Our Senior 
school 
Leadership 
team were 
presented with 
their school 
blazers and ties 
last week. We 
are  privileged 
to be 
sponsored for 
the second 
year in a row by 
Uniforms 
Direct, who 
supply all our school uniforms.  The students will be wearing their blazers  with honour, 
pride and confidence.  A huge thank you to David Krantz and Samara Kurta for their 
ongoing support. 

DR SEUSS DAY  
Explorer 1, 2 and 3 were surprised 
by the Cat in the Hat, Thing One 
and Thing Two who came to 
school for a Dr Seuss day on 
Friday the 5th May.  Students 
listened to the Cat and the Hat 
book, drew portraits of the cat and 
made antlers inspired by another 
Dr Seuss book.  They also 
constructed kites and flew them 
on the field during the afternoon. 

MUMS AND MUFFINS 
MORNING TEA  
A Morning of Fun for the Girls! 
Last Friday the Junior school girls invited 
their Mums or Nans and Aunties to a “Pre
-Mother’s Day” celebration.  
A huge thanks to all the wonderful 
whanau who joined us on what was a 
dreadful rainy day, for another fabulous 
Mums and Muffins event. 
While the boys spent time with ‘the Big 
Kids’ all the Junior school girls met in the Performing 
Arts Theatre.  
The PAT was festooned in bunting made by the children 
and the girls greeted their guests with a song. 
All the girls joined in the fun activities that included: A 
photo booth; Crown creations; Mother and baby animal 
matching; Bracelet weaving; Rest’n’Read in a teepee 
and nail design at our Nail bar. The session ended with 
a boogie and then divine muffins and drinks. Each child 
surprised their mum with a card or story they had 
prepared earlier and a special book to share. 
A great time was had by all. Thank you to the teachers 
and the Year seven and eight girls who ‘played big 
sister’ to any unaccompanied children, ensuring 
everyone could enjoy the day. 

Learning the game of Ki O Rahi with Kerrie Blackmoore from Sport Waitakere 

Have a look at 
more photos  

on our 
facebook 
page and 

website 

CAPTAIN HOOK VISITS  
CHALLENGER POD 
It was an eventful day in Challenger Pod 
on Tuesday.  The children were visited by 

Peter Pan, 
Tinkerbell 
and Captain 
Hook.  We 
went on a 
magical 
adventure to 
Neverland…..  
 
Challenger 
can hardly 
wait for 
another 
fantasy 
visitor!!!! 

CELEBRATING 100 QUILTS 
A group of our year 7 and 8 students 
started a quilting programme last week 
with the support of Robyn Burgess from 
Patchwork Passion Onehunga.  Robyn 
organizes sponsorship for the quilts 
which includes the top fabric, batting, backing 
fabric and thread  Robyn also gives her time to 
provide us with tuition and support . This year 
we have 26 students participating in the 
programme making their own around the world 
quilt using a range of fabulous fabrics.  The 
students enjoyed the process of laying out their 
quilts to see the designs and started sewing the 
first few pieces together.  We look forward to 
continuing to work on the quilts in the coming 
weeks. 
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